FACULTY SENATE MEETING

Wednesday, October 13, 2004

Biology 208
3:00 P.M.
In attendance: Ahlawat, Arvanitis, Carroll, Clydesdale, Compte, Conjura, Curtis, Gorman, Hohmuth, Kang, Karsnitz, Knox, Koch, Konzal, Kravitz, Leake, Leven, Li, Lovett, McMahan, G. Miller, R. Miller, Nicolosi, Norris, Norvell, O’Connell, Palmer, Petroff, Pollock, Rice, Robertson, Rossi-Miller, Ryan, San Pedro, Steinberg, Vandegrift, Venturo, and Word.  
Excused: Edelbach, Gosselin, Hernandez, Preti.  
Absent: Allyn, Hagedorn, Kamber, Wolz
WELCOME
Michael Robertson welcomed the new senator and faculty representative to the Board of Trustees, Deborah Knox. 

MINUTES

It was moved by David Venturo and seconded by Ruth Palmer to approve the minutes of the September 22, 2004 meeting as submitted.  Motion passed.

APPOINTMENT TO COMMITTEE ON FACULTY AFFAIRS

It was moved by Jean Konzal and seconded by John Karsnitz to approve the Senate Executive Board’s recommendation for Tony Conte to serve on the Committee on Faculty Affairs.  Motion passed.
QUESTION AND ANSWER SESSION WITH PROVOST STEVE BRIGGS

Dr. Briggs began by addressing four topics suggested by the Senate Executive Board.
1. Administrative reassigned time:  We need to focus on principles.  Any system we adopt must be equitable, flexible, and transparent.  

2. Role of chairs:  The key questions are: How can we strengthen leadership at the department level?  How do we get strong people into leadership roles?  

3. Implementing and assessing the new curriculum: Departmental assessment will be crucial in this.  The old departmental review process was suspended during transformation.  We need to start a new regular schedule of departmental assessment and planning.  This will support a focus on achieving learning goals and teaching excellence.
4. Proposal for planning councils:  He shared the “Strategic Planning and Assessment Framework” document, which consists of 13 areas, with “Strategic Aspirations” and “Enduring Goals” listed in each.  The Planning Councils will provide counsel at the strategic level.  They were proposed in response to requests from the Faculty Senate in the “Ten Big Issues” document last spring that faculty have more input in such areas as admissions/financial aid and finance/budget.  
Questions and concerns from the Senate members:

1. There are concerns about base allocations for chairs.  There should be an open forum to discuss several models.  Dr. Briggs feels the Faculty Senate should initiate this open forum.  Michael Robertson said that the Senate would co-sponsor a forum with AFT.  
2. What recommendations have Middle States suggested about the role of the Faculty Senate?  It was noted that the report of the committee on Institutional Assessment (Standard 7) recommends that the Faculty Senate should periodically update its review of the “Ten Big Issues” document of 1998, as it did in Spring 2004.  Dr. Briggs noted that the governance review currently underway offers opportunities to rethink the Faculty Senate’s role in governance.   
3. What is the role of the chair?  What’s the best system to adopt?  It was noted that even in a weak chair system, we can have strong chairs.  Dr. Briggs noted that chairs are most effective when they have the support of both the faculty and the administration.

4. Faculty would like more SOSA.  Dr. Briggs stated if we want more hours for SOSA, they must come from within existing resources and be balanced by something such as increased class sizes or increased reliance on adjuncts.  He noted that a 3-3 or 3-2 courseload is equivalent to that in the best liberal arts colleges.
5. In reponse to a query about reassigned time for assessment, Dr. Briggs said that there will be some resources available at the School level.  

6. There is concern on the “table of weights” in Table 3 of the Memorandum of Agreement.  It does not take account that some departments teach extremely large courses.  Dr. Briggs noted we need to think about the average number per class across the campus, not just individual classes.  A Senate member stated that caps on enrollment remove flexibility in meeting average class size figures.  Departments should have autonomy in how they meet average class size goals.  
7. There are hopes that governance review becomes a priority.  

8. There were questions about who assesses liberal learning.  Dr. Briggs said we also need to consider how major departments contribute to the development of skills such as writing.  
9. A need was expressed for more departmental control of enrollment management.  

Michael Robertson thanked Dr. Briggs for attending this meeting.
The next full Faculty Senate meeting will be Wednesday, November 11, 2004 – 3:00 – 4:20, in BI 209.  Please note change in location.
Respectfully submitted,

Paulette LaBar

Faculty Senate Secretary
